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Human Services Highlights 6th Consecutive Year 

of Wage Increases for Direct Support Professionals 

 

Our House in Bridgewater 

  

Commissioner Sarah Adelman marked Direct Support Professional Recognition Week 

by visiting a program for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities to 

recognize the importance of the professionals who help them live successfully in communities 

across New Jersey. 

 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml


 

The Commissioner also highlighted the sixth consecutive year of wage increases for this 

critical workforce. 

Commissioner Adelman was joined by Deputy Commissioner for Aging and Disability Services 

Kaylee McGuire and Division of Developmental Disabilities Assistant Commissioner Jonathan 

Seifried at Our House, which provides innovative programs for adults with disabilities. 

During the visit, officials highlighted how the Murphy Administration has now invested in wage 

increases for DSPs over the last six state budgets. The budget signed by Governor Murphy 

earlier this year provided $83.4 million for DSP wage increases, including $41.7 million in state 

funds and an equal amount in federal matching funds. 

“Direct support professionals are a lifeline to individuals with disabilities and their families, as 

evidenced here at Our House,” Commissioner Adelman said. “The dedication of DSPs 

improves the quality of life for so many New Jerseyans.” 

“Direct support professionals go above and beyond assisting in daily activities,” Deputy 

Commissioner McGuire said. “Under this Administration, we’ve made clear that we value their 

commitment." 

“Direct support professionals provide a broad range of support while developing trusting 

relationships with individuals who have intellectual and developmental disabilities,” Assistant 

Commissioner Seifried said. “They make a tremendous difference in the lives of people with 

intellectual and developmental disabilities.” 

 

Read more 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.ourhousenj.org/our-homes/
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/news/pressreleases/2023/approved/20230915.shtml


 

 

 

  

 

The Arc of Essex County 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
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Deputy Commissioner for Aging and Disability Services Kaylee McGuire and Division of 

Developmental Disabilities Assistant Commissioner Jonathan Seifried were among those who 

visited The Arc of Essex County to honor direct support professionals and present Governor 

Murphy's proclamation honoring their service. 

 

"DSPs are the backbone of our developmental disability system, fostering independence for 

individuals with disabilities," Deputy Commissioner McGuire said. 

 

Governor Murphy's Proclamation 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://arcessex.org/
https://twitter.com/arcofessexnj/status/1702307479281889286
https://twitter.com/KayleeMcGuire_/status/1701987879277183418
https://twitter.com/KayleeMcGuire_/status/1701987879277183418
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml


  

 

 

Division of Disability Services Art Sale 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/individuals/community/


 

  

 

 

 

 

The Division of Disability Services hosted an art sale featuring artists from the Green Brook 

Regional Center and Hunterdon Developmental Center. Sale items included everything from 

paintings, drawings, mosaics, ceramics, calendars, t-shirts, mugs, plants, flowers, hanging 

baskets and succulents. 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/home/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/individuals/developmental/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/individuals/developmental/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/home/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/home/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/home/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/home/index.shtml
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https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml


 

 

 

 

Honoring Dr. Spatalnik 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml


 

 

Deputy Commissioner for Aging and Disability Services Kaylee McGuire honored Deborah 

M. Spitalnik, PhD, executive director of The Boggs Center on Developmental 

Disabilities, with the New Jersey Council on Developmental Disabilities' Lifetime 

Achievement Award. 

 

 

Smart Home Tour 

https://boggscenter.rwjms.rutgers.edu/
https://boggscenter.rwjms.rutgers.edu/
https://njcdd.org/
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=71bc151b1b66d333JmltdHM9MTY5NTg1OTIwMCZpZ3VpZD0wOTgyMjYyNy1jOGZjLTYyNDEtMzMzMi0zNDA4Yzk0YjYzNjImaW5zaWQ9NTUwMw&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=09822627-c8fc-6241-3332-3408c94b6362&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYmluZy5jb20vYWxpbmsvbGluaz91cmw9aHR0cHMlM2ElMmYlMmZuamNkZC5vcmclMmZjb250YWN0LXVzJnNvdXJjZT1zZXJwLWxvY2FsJmg9TE82TDVzdG02MHl1YWlSWnRGbEJZT1ZmVjd0N1VGSFUxTHU0YW9pd08yNCUzZCZwPWx3X2didCZpZz0zNEEzOEVFNTUxOTg0M0IzQUVBRTNGNDRBNDhBRTMxRCZ5cGlkPVlOODczeDEwNzg4MTAxMw&ntb=1


 

  

 

  

 

Deputy Commissioner for Aging and Disability Services Kaylee McGuire and Division of 

Developmental Disabilities Assistant Commissioner Jonathan Seifried toured a Bancroft smart 

home for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities in Willingboro. 

 

 

2023 Opioid Summit: Revitalizing Communities: 

Healing Together from the Opioid Crisis 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.bancroft.org/
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/ddd/index.shtml


 

  

 

  

 

The Division of Mental Health and Addiction Services held its annual summit on the opioid 

crisis on Sept. 20. This year's theme was "Revitalizing Communities: Healing Together from 

the Opioid Crisis." 

 

The virtual event featured welcoming remarks from Commissioner Sarah Adelman, a keynote 

address by former National Football League player Randy Grimes and his wife Lydia, panel 

discussions and breakout workshops. 

 

"There are too many families and communities in New Jersey and around the country bearing 

the searing pain of opioid addiction and overdose," Commissioner Adelman said when opening 

the summit. "We are here today to discuss how we all, as partners, can continue to uplift the 

people and places hurting from the destructive effects of opioids." 

 

 

September is Recovery Month 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/dmhas/home/
https://randygrimesspeaks.com/


 

 

Recovery Month is a national observance held every September to promote and support 

new evidence-based treatment and recovery practices, the nation’s strong and proud 

recovery community, and the dedication of service providers and communities who make 

recovery in all its forms possible. 

  

Call 844-ReachNJ for 24/7 addiction treatment assistance. 

 

 

Addiction Professionals Day 

http://www.reachnj.gov/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3y1Z_8j5SEg


 

 

As part of Recovery Month, Governor Phil Murphy declared Sept. 20 as Addiction 

Professionals Day to honor the hard work of all addiction professionals in New Jersey 

who make a significant difference in the lives of people with substance use disorder. 

 

 

World Suicide Prevention Day & Suicide 

Prevention Week 



 

 

Human Services marked Suicide Prevention Week and World Suicide Prevention Day on 

Sept. 10 by highlighting the 988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline. The Lifeline provides 24/7, free 

and confidential support for people in distress, prevention and crisis resources, and best 

practices for professionals. 

https://988lifeline.org/
https://988lifeline.org/


 

 

 

 

Expanded Behavioral Health Services for Central 

Jersey 

  

Assistant Commissioner Valerie Mielke joined Hackensack Meridian Health for the grand 

opening of the $24 million expanded Carrier Behavioral Health at Raritan Bay Medical Center. 

 

https://www.hackensackmeridianhealth.org/en/
https://www.googleadservices.com/pagead/aclk?sa=L&ai=DChcSEwiejKPq-KqBAxX38OMHHQEaA9IYABAAGgJ5bQ&gclid=CjwKCAjw3oqoBhAjEiwA_UaLtqUIHNOSvbNIqzkTWvNOVExjuFqhlkM1uEcpGctWfGHGDUoM8QWTmhoCIJsQAvD_BwE&ohost=www.google.com&cid=CAESbeD2VfsM2QFbntP_oRXi7EXiBLOa_prNUkFoaHVuuTsNwsYzhcY9Axqsze7ykyWVyAop4AS9n2YIySvRO1q3AA4M68PDM0MEqIXzEeFVo8g01dp8Lc0Cpp_cMOrj1suY9gjZIVa9NaBJ4N2i6sE&sig=AOD64_1MFqlEXYPkNm340lq4bbW-OimFpw&q&adurl&ved=2ahUKEwi-mpHq-KqBAxVolYkEHRXXCawQ0Qx6BAgEEAE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NtiNKAwzabU


 

This specialized inpatient center for excellence will enhance access to inpatient behavioral 

health services in Central Jersey. Human Services provided $6 million to help with the project. 

“New Jersey Human Services has long supported the goal of compassionate care close to 

home, recognizing how important it is for people experiencing a crisis to connect with support 

quickly and safely,” Commissioner Adelman said. “The state budget investment in this project 

is an example of the Murphy Administration’s commitment to increasing access to mental 

health and substance use disorder treatment, and this expansion will help so many more 

residents of Perth Amboy and Middlesex County get excellent care in their own backyard.” 

 

 

Deaf Awareness Month 
 

 

 

  

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml


 

  

 

Division of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Executive Director Elizabeth Hill and Jaclyne Pallies, 

the supervisor of deaf and hard of hearing specialists, were among those who joined Jersey 

City's celebration of Deaf Awareness Month, including a flag raising at City Hall.  

 

 

International Day of Sign Language 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml


 

 

Held on Sept. 23, the International Day of Sign Languages is an opportunity to support and 

protect the linguistic identity and cultural diversity of all deaf individuals. 

 

The Division of Deaf and Hard of Hearing's Language Instruction Program provides 

language acquisition and development services for deaf, hard of hearing, and deaf-blind 

children, along with supports and resources to their families. 

 

Learn more here.  

 

 

National Preparedness Month 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/services/leveling/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/services/leveling/


 

 

September is National Preparedness Month. 

 

Register Ready is New Jersey’s voluntary special needs registry for disasters that allows 

residents with disabilities or access and functional needs - along with their families, friends, 

caregivers and associates - an opportunity to provide information to emergency response 

agencies so emergency responders can better plan to serve them in a disaster or other 

emergency. 

https://www13.state.nj.us/SpecialNeeds/Signin?ReturnUrl=%2fSpecialNeeds%2f


 

 

 

 

Making Child Care More Affordable 
 

 

Assistant Commissioner Natasha Johnson of the Division of Family 

Development discussed ongoing efforts to make child care more affordable and 

the Thriving by Three program on Think Tank with Steve Adubato. 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/dfd/
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/dfd/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/news/pressreleases/2023/approved/20230322.shtml
https://www.pbs.org/show/think-tank-steve-adubato/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hmIpCD2I6aE&list=PLspiLS805IydVssQIb2Uz-yEb2kFiQssS&index=6
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LDvMFSG6UM4


 

 

Disability Voting Rights Week 

 

 

Disability Voting Rights Week - held from Sept. 11-15 - emphasizes the rights of individuals 

with disabilities to participate fully in our democracy. 

  

Visit here to learn more about voter rights and accessibility in New Jersey.  

 

To mark the week, Division of Disability Services Executive Director Peri Nearon joined a 

rally held by REV UP NJ and the Alliance Center for Independence at the State House 

Annex in Trenton to stress the importance of voter registration for individuals with 

disabilities. 

 

"It’s estimated that more than 1 million New Jerseyans have at least one disability," 

Executive Director Nearon said. "Now, take a moment to imagine the power of such a large 

community coming together to vote."   

 

"Let's celebrate the incredible power of inclusion and representation!" Deputy 

Commissioner for Aging and Disability Services Kaylee McGuire stated. "Every voice 

matters, including those of individuals with disabilities. Exercise your right to vote and 

make your voice heard! Together, we can create an equitable, accessible, and inclusive 

world." 

https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-rights.shtml
https://www.adacil.org/voting
https://www.njspotlightnews.org/video/advocates-for-people-with-disabilities-rally-to-get-out-the-vote/
https://twitter.com/KayleeMcGuire_/status/1702649787047154154
https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-rights.shtml


 

 

 

 

https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml?fbclid=IwAR0ck3rlrzzQnyEoaKtRzqvYtaG-AzM0sKg6_S1lNTYIazdLtHO7NLjUYZc
https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml?fbclid=IwAR0ck3rlrzzQnyEoaKtRzqvYtaG-AzM0sKg6_S1lNTYIazdLtHO7NLjUYZc


 

 

Aging Services Community Outreach 
 

  

 

 

 

Division of Aging Services staff joined the Cherry Hill Senior Festival, above, and the Bergen 

County Annual Senior Festival, below, to help spread the word about Human Services' many 

programs and services for older adults. Learn more here. 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html


 

  

 

 

 

 

World Alzheimer's Day 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html


 

 

Human Service's Alzheimer's Adult Day Services Program helps with adult day care 

services for persons with Alzheimer's disease or a related dementia. Visit here for more 

information.  

 

 

Falls Prevention Awareness Week 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/services/aads/index.html
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/services/aads/index.html


 

 

Learn more about falls prevention here from the Division of Aging Services. 

 

 

Spinal Cord Injury Awareness Month 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/services/fallprev/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/home/index.html
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/services/fallprev/


 

 

September is Spinal Cord Injury Awareness Month. The Division of Disability 

Services' Personal Assistance Program provides up to 40 hours per week of routine, non-

medical personal care assistance to adults with permanent physical disabilities who are 18 

years of age or older, who are employed, preparing for employment, attending school or 

involved in community volunteer work and who are able to self-direct their own services. 

Personal assistants help with personal care tasks including, but not limited to: bathing, 

dressing, eating, grooming, preparing meals, shopping, light house keeping, driving or 

using public transportation. 

The goal of this program is to support individuals with physical disabilities so that they can 

remain active in their community. The PASP offers participants choice, flexibility, control 

and the opportunity to manage their own personal care assistance services. 

Learn more here. 

https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/programs/personalassistance/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/programs/personalassistance/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/dds/programs/personalassistance/


 

 

National Food Bank Day 
 

 

Human Services marked National Food Bank Day on Sept. 1 by taking a look at its visit 

to the Food Bank of South Jersey. For more information on food assistance, 

visit njsnap.gov. 

 

 

Congratulations to the Newest Human Services 

Police Officers 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=635d847768928285JmltdHM9MTY5MzUyNjQwMCZpZ3VpZD0wOTgyMjYyNy1jOGZjLTYyNDEtMzMzMi0zNDA4Yzk0YjYzNjImaW5zaWQ9NTU0Ng&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=09822627-c8fc-6241-3332-3408c94b6362&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYmluZy5jb20vYWxpbmsvbGluaz91cmw9aHR0cHMlM2ElMmYlMmZmb29kYmFua3NqLm9yZyUyZiZzb3VyY2U9c2VycC1sb2NhbCZoPXVLWFJSdDdWcjRmYiUyZnh0bFFPWmN2cnUwNFVrd2JLUjhyRyUyYnZuTWZyUUZVJTNkJnA9bHdfZ2J0JmlnPTg2NDk3OUY0NUEwOTQ3MDBBMTQ5RkY2MTc1MzBDNzUyJnlwaWQ9WU41ODN4MTAwOTI1NjU&ntb=1
http://njsnap.gov/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tJQOsIt7Gz0


 

 

The Human Services Police added two new officers to its ranks. Police Officer Cassandra 

Gomez and Police Officer Matthew Zweighart - both in the white gloves above - 

successfully completed the Camden County Police Academy. 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/police/index.shtml
https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/police/index.shtml


  

https://nj.gov/humanservices/ddhh/index.shtml


  

 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/cbvi/home/index.html


  

 

 

SPOTLIGHTS ON NJ HUMAN SERVICES PROGRAMS 

 

https://njsuicidepreventionconference.vfairs.com/


 

 

NJ FamilyCare Members - Take Action and Stay Covered 

 

 

Free naloxone at participating pharmacies in New Jersey. Visit stopoverdoses.nj.gov to 

learn more. 

https://njfamilycare.dhs.state.nj.us/
http://stopoverdoses.nj.gov/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rwM2l0C97v8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Cti_z8gxcsg&t=10s


  

 

 

NJ SNAP  |  NJ FAMILYCARE  |  NJHELPS  

 

 

 

https://www.nj.gov/humanservices/njsnap/
http://www.njfamilycare.org/default.aspx
https://www.njhelps.org/
https://www.njhelps.org/
https://nj.gov/humanservices/doas/services/paad/index.html

